JULY 13, 2010

The June Council Meeting was held on 07/13/10 in the Penn Lake Community House.  The meeting was called to order by President Jill Rosenstock at 7:30 p.m.with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and a moment of silence in honor of our military.  


Roll Call:  Jill Rosenstock, Barbara Sudimak, Frank Fritz, Ned McGuire and Jack Kile all present.   Also present was Mayor Bill Warner.


The June 2010 minutes were presented and placed on display.  A motion was made by Sudimake to table the June minutes as council had not reviewed them during the work session.  Minutes were then being read when a motion was made by Fritz and  2nd by McGuire to table until August meeting all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT was presented and placed on display.  A motion to accept the Treasurers report was made Fritz 2nd by McGuire, roll call all in favor none opposed, motion carried.  Copy attached to minutes EXHIBIT A
RECEIPTS/BILLS:  A motion was made by Kile to pay the bills deleting the $250.00 to Joyce Gallo and adding $42.50 to Keith Wheeler, 2nd by Fritz all in favor, none opposed, motion carried.  SEE FOLLOWING ADDENDUM “B”

CORRESPONDENCE WAS READ

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Recreation- McGuire Summer program is up and running with approximately 17 children so far.  Also took samples of lake for testing so far all numbers very low.

Roads- Sudimak spoke with a PennDOT representative who informed the Borough that it is the Boro’s responsibility to fix the pothole at the intersection of Carter and the 
Bear Creek White Haven Hwy.  Regarding the Boro roads they are not PennDOT approved roads meeting state requirements.  Most are paved on top of dirt.  So repairs would not fall under any type of PennDOT guidelines.  Pothole repairs will be made with a hot patch procedure and is supposed to start originally on the week of 7/12/10 but could not because of rain.  

Attnorney Karpovich reported on the Bridge Inspection that was received.  Neither bridges require any immediate action.  Over the next two years some maintenance is recommended.    Attorney Karpovich explained recommendations are suggestions.  He gave the report to Sudimak who will look it over and he suggested giving it the engineer.

Dam- Kile  no news on the Dam.  Have not heard anything from Borton Lawson or DEP

Water/Health-Fritz ECO Solutions sprayed for the blatterwart and it is working dead blatterwart may wash up on shore.  The lily pads will not be sprayed until after summer camp.

Purchasing/Sewers-Rosenstock  at the June meeting the point was raised about residents not being hooked up to the sewer system.  A letter was drafted and sent to one resident who had stated that he would hookup after a reverse subdivision.  To this date he has not.  I was unaware of any other non-hook ups, I have subsequently found out there are 3 others not hooked up.  Prior council had decided not to pursue these individuals as the homes were vacant and they were paying the monthly fee.  After conferring with Aqua and council we have decided enough time has past and they will be receiving letters mandating they hook up to the sewer.  A motion was made by Sudimak, 2nd by McGuire to send letters to the 3 property owners who are not presently hooked to sewer line.  All ayes, none opposed, motion carried.

We are in the preliminary stages of discussions with Dennison Township with regard to the twp residents who want to hook up to the sewer line.  Attorney Karpovich and Attorney Maier will discuss.

Replacement street sign, speed limit sign and a pedestrian crossing sign were purchase.

White Haven Police-28.5 hours 5 calls for service Council would like to remind residents that if you have a complaint and/or problem to dial 911.  Will be painting Vascar speed lines on Boro Roads and speeding tickets will be issued after that.  This process had been a little delayed.
Warner was called about a bear.  He spoke with the Warden who told the Mayor that if you put your garbage out to early you could be fined.  Pick up is usually between 9 and 10.  There has never been any in Pennsylvania attacked by a black bear.  If he has to come to trap the bear the Warden will first fine everyone who has bird feeders $200.00 per feeder.

Zoning Keith Wheeler: Boro checks were done with no violations.  1 violation concerning a lakefront property.  Keith has been in touch with the homeowner who is willing to comply.  The Basler’s have asked for a re-zoning, spoke with Attorney Karpovich and the paperwork will be forwarded to the Baslers.  Applications are sent by request.  Returned phone calls.   Any concerns Keith asks that you please call him and he will discuss.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
Grinder insurance would cost approximately $5,000.00 and only cover acts of God.  Therefore it would not be feasible to purchase insurance.

We re-advertised the Comprehensive Plan in the Journal and Citizens Voice, since from our original advertisement we had not received enough responses. Deadline July 26,2010 The FEMA map is available to view at the Luzerne County Website www.luzernecounty.org. Please check to see if your property is now in the Flood zone as requirements take effect in the winter of 2010.  Flood insurance is federally required for mortgage holders.

Bulk pick day is Aug. 2, 2010.  A list of what can be put out is on the bulletin boards.

The survey for Darby Drive is complete and will be mailed out for the community development grant money.  We did not get enough responses for Williams to be considered.

A letter will be sent to the resident who has suggested that his lot is unbuildable.  The borough cannot issue an opinion that a lot is unbuildable.  Attorney Karporvich will handle and send a letter.

NEW BUSINESS:

President Rosenstock asked for a motion to accept the following people and salary for the summer camp.

Head by  
Joyce Gallo

$550.00

Jaime Rosentstock
$450.00

Kelsey Donaldson
$300.00

Cheyene Haslians
$200.00

A motion was made by McGuire, 2nd by Kile to set the budget not to exceed $2,000.00 for summer Camp. All in favor ayes, Rosenstock abstented none opposed, motion carried.

Last Saturday Rosenstock and Kile met with the Association Board of Directors to talk about vandalism at beach and recreation areas.  Association concerned because they are paying for replacement of items.  The association is willing to erect a sign at the beach that will say: 

Penn Lake Private Beach-Lot owners and guest only no trespassers, violators will be prosecuted.  Police enforced. Beach closed 10pm-6am,No parking, pets alcohol or open fires.  This sign will allow the police to enforce. If you are a resident and are walking around the lake and stop to rest at the beach will you not be arrested.  The police may stop to question but they are really concerned with acts of vandalism.   It was noted by a citizen that perhaps the police should patrol during the hours that they vandalism takes place (during the early morning hours)  Much discussion ensued.  There were 2 incidents regarding the police 1 was a rumor about police stopping someone and making her cry. The other was cop killer written on the road.   

Dock not the boroughs and is an implied liability/ownership by being at the beach. Our insurance carrier DGK wants it gone.  Borough will find out who it belongs to and ask them to remove or have them put their name on it and mark private.

QUESTIONS/AND/OR COMMENTS:

A resident asked if the Bridges have weight limits.  No weight limit per report.

Randy asked on behalf of Homeowner if they could be sand on the lakefront.  Could they put gravel.  No changing of the lakefront.   Nothing could be put on the pathway around the Lake.  Discussion ensued with no resolution. Anything to do with the Lake or pathway around the Lake DEP has to be notified. No new docks or alterations can be constructed or done without them being notified.  DEP requires a permit and the Borough also has to be contacted via zoning officer.  This is an issue that is being discussed; we are looking to have code enforcement officer who would address these issues.

A resident questioned why council was targeting the dock at the beach.  He suggested that all docks be marked private and name. This was hotly debated. 

A resident asked where the paths to the lake are and who owns them, this issue was also debated hotly.  Rosenstock stated the Borough does not own the paths to the Lake and therefore has no interest in what happens to them.  The only 5 areas owned by Boro.  The paths are not cross hatched on map and the Borough believes that they do not have ownership.

Another resident questioned why the Borough was putting the sign at the beach, it was clarified that the Association is paying and putting up the sign, the Borough just gave its permission to erect sign. 

MOTION TO ADJOURN was made by Kile 2nd by McGuire all in favor none opposed, motion carried.






Respectfully submitted,






Margo Beckerman






Secretary

